
06/20/2023

Mr. Andrew Bateman 
1401 Main Street, Suite 900 
Columbia, SC, 29201 

abateman@ors.sc.gov

RE: Freedom of Information Act Request - EPA-2023-004861

Hello:

This letter concerns the above-mentioned Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request, submitted to the
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), National FOIA Office (NFO) on 06/16/2023. You are
seeking the following records: According to the Environmental Protection Agency’s (hereafter referred to
as the “EPA”) proposed rule published in Federal Register, Volume 88, No. 99 on Tuesday May 23, 2023,
titled “New Source Performance Standards for Greenhouse Gas emissions From New, Modified, and
Reconstructed Fossil Fuel-Fired Electric Generating Units, Emission Guidelines for Greenhouse Gas
Emissions From Existing Fossil Fuel-Fired Electric Generating Units; and Repeal of the Affordable Clean
Energy Rule,” the EPA “consulted with the [Department of Energy] and the Federal Energy Regulatory
Commission […] in the development of these proposals.” Pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act, 5
U.S.C. §552 and all other applicable code sections, please provide any and all documentation and
correspondence related to the above referenced consultation between the EPA and the Department of
Energy and the EPA and the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission..

Your FOIA request was assigned for processing. If you have any questions about your request, please
contact the office mentioned below and reference your FOIA request tracking number EPA-2023-
004861. 

Office of Air and Radiation FOIA Program:  You may contact OAR’s Sabrina Hamilton at (202) 564-
1083 or hamilton.sabrina@epa.gov.     

If you need any further assistance or would like to discuss any aspect of your request, you may seek
assistance from EPA’s FOIA Public Liaison at hq.foia@epa.gov or call (202) 566-1667. You may also
seek assistance from the Office of Government Information Services (OGIS). You may contact OGIS in
any of the following ways: by mail, Office of Government Information Services, National Archives and
Records Administration, 8601 Adelphi Road, College Park, MD 20740-6001; email: ogis@nara.gov;
telephone: (202) 741-5770 or (877) 684-6448; or fax: (202) 741-5769. For all media inquiries, please
contact press@epa.gov.  

Sincerely, 

National FOIA Office 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
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